 MOLD TOWN COUNCIL
Minutes of the meeting of Mold Town Council Personnel Committee held at the Town Hall on Tuesday 26th June 2018.
PRESENT: 

Councillors: Karen Hodgkinson (Mayor), Tim Maunders (Deputy Mayor) and Anthony Parry (Chair) with the Town Clerk.
1.  
APOLOGIES 

There were apologies from Councillors Geoff Collett and Bryan Grew
2.
MINUTES
Resolved:  It was resolved that the minutes of the meeting held on 17th October 2017 be received and approved as a correct record. 

3.
 INFORMATION ARISING
There was no information arising from the previous minutes.
4.
WURKPLACE SOLUTIONS – HR CONSULTANCY SERVICE
Members considered the previously circulated report providing information on the proposed revised Statement of Particulars (Employment Contract), together with revised Employee Handbook and associated Policies and Procedures.
The Clerk advised that she had reviewed the documents provided by Wurkplace and had identified a number of queries which she had raised with Wurkplace Solutions.  These queries had been addressed and the documents amended for consideration by the committee.  The Clerk also advised that as the contracts of employment had no changes to the terms or conditions there is no need to consult with employees, but it is recommended that 1:1’s are carried out with each employee to issue the updated contracts and revised hand books.
Resolved: It was resolved to recommend to Full Council that Town Council approves the adoption of the revised Statement of Particulars together with the Employee Handbook and associated Policies and Procedures.
5.
MOLD TOWN HALL – PARKING PERMITS

Members considered the previously circulated report relating to correspondence from the Local Authority which is now requesting payment for the two parking bays that the Town Council staff occupy behind the Town Hall.  

The Clerk went through the options with members which included pursuing the issue of the lease which includes the use of the car park; the Town Council paying for the parking bays for its staff; the Town Council contributing towards the cost of the parking bays with the staff or the Town Council surrendering the parking bays.  Following a discussion members agreed that although the lease was only a draft there was no other implied agreement and that the Town Council should pursue the retention of free parking bays on the basis of the lease including this clause.

Resolved: It was resolved to recommend to Full Council that the Clerk should pursue the lease with the County Council on the basis of free parking bays
SUMMARY OF DECLARATIONS MADE BY MEMBERS

IN ACCORDANCE WITH MOLD TOWN COUNCIL’S

CODE OF CONDUCT
	PLANNING COMMITTEE
	DATE:  26th June 2018


	MEMBER
	ITEM
	MINUTE NO. REFERS

	None
	
	


Chairman’s signature: …………………………………………   Date: ……………………

MINUTES/PERSONNEL180626
PAGE  
2

